Lincoln & Continental Owners Club



Official

Publication

Rocky Mountain Region Newsletter November 2015 Officers & Managers for 2015

\mathcal{O}	В	<u>ficers</u>

Region Director: Jacob Dout 970-201-1644 dreamlincoln@yahoo·com Asst. Region Director: bluediamond1978@yahoo.com Craig Moir 720-323-3916 Treasurer: Gerry Tubaugh 303-466-6587 gercotu@hotmail·com ks2329@msn·com Secretary: Carolyn Ball 719-573-0177

Board of Managers

Walt Bryant 303-829-2227 wb1747@yahoo·com
Bob Jordan 719-573-0177 rcjordanra@aol·com

tim@mcmanusindustrial·com

Tim McManus

*Tom Ward, Emeritus, National Director 303-233-2893

<u>Committee Chairs</u>

Activities: Harry Edwards 970-381-3416 hedwards1932@gmail·com Membership: Gerry Tubaugh 303-466-6587 gercotu@hotmail·com Gerry Tubaugh Newsletter: 303-466-6587 gercotu@hotmail·com Special Projects: Tom Ward, Emeritus, National Director 303-233-2893 Historian: Bill Barnard 303-288-2868

2015 Calendar of Events

<u>Dates</u>	<u>Events</u>		<u>Hosts</u>
January 24		2015 Planning Meeting	Jacob Dout
February 14		Valentines Lunch	Harry Edwards
March 21		Shelby Car Museum	Harry Edwards
April 23-26		Moab, Utah - Car Show	Jacob Dout
May 16		Parade of Years - Fort Collins	Harry Edwards
June 20		HRCCA Classic Car Show	Harry Edwards
June 27		Lincoln Dealership Car Show	Harry Edwards
July 18	Annual	Picnic-Cushing Park, Englewood, CO	Harry Edwards
August		Landmark Lincoln Car Show	Harry Edwards
September		All Ford Day	Harry Edwards
October		Hi Plains Vintage Races	Christy Hopkins
November	Veterans D	ay Parade & 2016 Planning Meeting	Harry Edwards
December		Christmas Party	Jacob Dout

EVENT DETAILS

December



Santa is discovering that only a few of you have RSVP'd for the Christmas Party. Don't take the chance of winding up on his 'naughty' list. Do it now!

What: Christmas Party

Where: Casa Del Sol Restaurant

608 Garrison Street

Lakewood, CO 80215 (NE corner of Garrison & 6th Ave. intersection)

When: <u>December 12, 2015</u> [Saturday] <u>1:00 PM – 5:00 PM</u>

This will be a **pre-paid Buffet Style** event in the restaurant's banquet room.



Menu

Tossed Green Salad with Ranch Style Dressing

Tender Roast Beef Slices with Rich Brown Gravy Golden Oven-Roasted Lemon Butter Chicken Baked Tilapia Fillets with Lemon Butter Caper Sauce

Creamy Whipped Potatoes Steamed Mixed Vegetables Rolls & Butter

Yellow Cake with Cherry Glaze & Whipped Cream Coffee, Tea & Soda

The cost is **\$18.95** will per adult. A children's menu will be available for those under 6. A **Cash Bar** will also be available. We will be doing a gift exchange...limit of \$10.00. Guys bring a "guy" gift wrapped in blue, and ladies bring a "girl" gift wrapped in pink. The Club will provide presents for the children.

Please send your money, with a note indicating your entrée preference, and the number, gender and age of kids, if any, to:

Gerry Tubaugh 10070 Eaton St. Westminster, CO 80020

Director's Message

Hello Everyone,

Good luck to all!

I want to thank everybody for their involvement during this past year. Without everyone's hard work this region would not be as fun or exciting. Because of everyone's hard work we have decided to host the 2016 LCOC Western National Meet here in the Denver area next September. If you would like to help please give any of the acting officers a call or e-mail. Our next planning meeting for this upcoming event will be on November 22nd at the Landmark Lincoln dealership at 5000 S. Broadway in Englewood.

With the end of the year coming up I would like to wish everyone a Happy Thanksgiving and make sure to let everyone know about the Christmas dinner that we are having at the Café Del Sol on December 12^{th.} If you are interested, please get ahold of Gerry Tubaugh. We would love to see you all there.

Wishing everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year, and can't wait for all of us to 'Enjoy The Lincoln Ride' next year.

Jake		

--- 2015 Membership Challenge ---

Effective May 1st will be the start of your challenge for getting new members. Those who sign up the most NEW members by the end of Dec. will be rewarded with both your dues being paid for 2016 to RMR and LCOC, as they are two separate applications. For added incentive you will receive a gift card for dinner for two to your favorite restaurant!! Be sure when you sign up a NEW member put YOUR NAME on the application "Sponsored By" line so you will get credit for that member.

Old Lincoln Guy says: "I'm trying to figure out why a thing that is said to be 'as easy as pie'...is referred to as 'a piece of cake?"

Spotted on a Church Sign: ...and on the eighth day God said...

"Murphy, you take it from here"

Landmark Steps Up

On October 31st, representatives of our club met with Tom Daniels, owner of The Landmark Lincoln Dealership at 5000 S. Broadway in Englewood, CO. We have had the pleasure of working with Tom on previous occasions, both at his West Colfax dealership as well as the South Broadway store. He has befriended our club then, as well as now, out of his love for Lincoln automobiles and the great historical heritage they bring to the car world.

Lincoln is on the move, with their wonderful new line-up of vehicles targeting a younger generation of buyers, which is the same demographic that our club is focusing on. This common objective moved us to want to align ourselves with his dealership and be a part of his Lincoln family.

Tom has agreed to provide our club access to a meeting room in one of his newly remodeled buildings, as well as financial support going forward throughout the year. In addition, Landmark Lincoln will offer to pay for a one year membership in our regional club to any customer who buys or leases a new or pre-owned Lincoln from them.

Tom has also pledged financial and logistic support for the upcoming Western National Meet to be held here in Denver next September. His dealership plans to provide an array of new Lincoln models at the host site, including (hopefully) the new Continental, for the meet attendees to check out, and possibly to road test.

Tom and his organization also provide support for the St. Jude Children's Research Hospital here in Denver, which helps great numbers of children with life threatening conditions that their families are unable to pay for. We applaud his involvement in such a worthy cause, and will be pledging a portion of our proceeds from the National Meet here next September, as well as committing part of our local club dues, toward this humanitarian endeavor.

Thank you, Tom Daniels, for your friendship, your support, and your confidence in our club.

Arthur Apple



Allison Care Center

The November 7th event at the Center was attended by only four of the RMR members. The function was very nice as the Center provided us with a great waffle breakfast, coffee, hot chocolate and hot apple cider.

The patients there were taken out to see our beautiful Lincolns parked right by their front door. They all seemed very pleased, and reminisced about their automobile memories and days gone by in their lives. It was a very caring day for all of us.

Thanks to Walt Bryant, Gerry Tubaugh, Lee Wellbrock, and myself for showing our great cars. Thanks also to Debbie Ray, Admissions/Marketing Director for the Center for inviting us to their 'Apple Cider Fest.' A fun time was had by all.

Thanks for 'Enjoying The Lincoln Ride.'

Harry Edwards
Activities/Events Chair





"I had one of these..."



Say "cheese"



The 'goodie' table

Veterans Day Parade

It was a very interesting day. The weather was a big issue. Most of us awoke to find everything covered with 5 to 8 inches of snow. However, you know what they say about Colorado weather..."if you don't like it, wait a couple of hours."

As the morning progressed, the sun came out, and the lesser amount of snow that Longmont received disappeared.

We as a group of four...Mike Sedio, Gerry Tubaugh, Art Apple and myself enjoyed a hearty breakfast at Aunt Alice's Restaurant...half price for veterans!

We aligned our cars by year, oldest going first, at our assigned parade entry position.

The parade started right on time at 11:00 AM. A very large crowd cheered us through the entire parade. The viewing stand announced that this was the first time that the RMR Lincoln Club had participated in this annual event.

Even though we were small in number, it was a rewarding experience. It was so exciting that we decided we should go to lunch...so off we went to Red Lobster...where veterans got a free appetizer or dessert! It was a good day to be a veteran.

We will hope that next year the weather will be better and as a club we can have much better participation in showing our great Lincolns and 'Enjoying The Lincoln Ride.'

Harry Edwards Activities/Event Chair



WWII Bomber Front Fuselage



One of many High School Bands



I think they call them six-by's



Harry gives the crowd a wave

Hershey...a Car Slut's Dream Event!

'Overwhelming...!'

That's how one defines their first experience of having attended the country's largest auto related swap meet and car show.

On October 5, I left Denver heading to Philadelphia Pa. for my first experience at the mother of all car events...Hershey. My friend from Delaware invited me to attend it with him and the boys. I was so excited to experience it myself first hand, instead of just hearing stories about it from other happy past participants.

Upon arriving in Philly, my friend Adam met me in his 2015 Z06 Corvette for the race back to his home in Delaware. I was looking forward to that hot rod joy ride in that exciting red Corvette, but we never got out of first gear! Bumper to bumper most of the way home! Two days later, we loaded up Adam's 67 Lincoln convertible in his enclosed trailer and headed to Harrisburg and our host hotel for the 4 days there. Adam had just finished a gorgeous restoration on this amazing Lincoln at Leanna's Restoration in Virginia and wanted to show it on the show day with 1200 other awesome cars. After dropping the trailer and car at a lot next to the Hershey event area until the Saturday show day, we were off to find our treasures! There were 5 of us guys. Two very senior gents went off on their own on rental scooters. There are 400 acres and 9000 vendors! Yes...9000 vendors, not including foodies, and a Giant Event Center in the middle of all of this. The 3 of us stayed together for a while but moved at different paces. There was just sooo much to see and I found myself on my own. Occasionally, I would bump into the others and we would show off our treasures we had bargained for. What great bargains! So much fun looking and bargaining! At the end of the first day there I was exhausted! Adam had told me not to worry about how to get stuff that I had purchased back to Denver and that he would send it to me. I would have needed a semitrailer to haul it all, so I kept my purchases to just what I could carry on the plane home. I had charlie-horses in muscles I didn't know I had. What a day!

Days 2 and 3 were more organized, so I could remember where I had been and where I had wanted to go next. I looked for any sign of specifically sixties Ford stuff at every vendor stall so as to not waste time perusing all the Ford stuff. I was on the hunt for anything Lincoln and didn't want to miss anything. I found lots of original dealership showroom brochures and literature in great condition. Easy to carry. Adam and the others were veterans and had their own pull carts and loaded them up with petroliana and other goodies. In the car corral of 1000 cars for sale, Adam found and bought a 1957 BMW Isetta 300 car! What a giggle! The car was too small for the seller and Adam to go for a road test together, so Adam asked me to do it...OMG!!! Scary! Barely made it back to the car corral, but Adam bought it anyway. He felt it would be in good company with the fully restored 1966 Vespa motor scooter he had just bought earlier for his man cave!!! He's out of control. but great fun to do something like Hershey with.

Hershey...continued

Saturday came and the parade of cars started early, motoring their way up the long entry road bordered by throngs of on-lookers enjoying the sight of all these wonderful machines . It took a day to see them all, with an occasional break for a traditional eastern crab cake sandwich and drink. I even bumped into John McCarthy, our national membership chairman from LCOC. He was admiring Adams beautiful 67 black Lincoln convertible and extended an invitation to him to bring the Lincoln to the Western Region National LCOC meet next September in Denver. John McClure from the Lincoln Farm in Calvin, PA was there as well, selling one of his Lincoln convertibles. I've done business in Lincoln parts with John for 20 plus years and only now met face to face for the first time. Nice guy. Richard Leanna was anxious to see how the 67 Lincoln convertible would do at the big show, since he had just finished the restoration of it for Adam. The car won first place!

Would I do this again? I've already made my hotel reservations.

Way too much fun to be legal!!!

Art Apple



The Winner



The General Lee still lives!



1957 BMW Isetta 300



Art with the RCA Mascot 'Nipper.'

This 'n That

Just a reminder that the 'want-ad' feature is available to anyone who has anything to buy, sell or trade, as well as advertising space for your business.

Ads can be sold to non-members for the following rates:

Business Card Size: \$ 25.00 per year

One-Quarter Page Size: \$ 38.00 per year

One-Third Page Size: \$ 65.00 per year

One-Half Page Size: \$ 76.00 per year

Full Page Size: \$ 151.00 per year

Just get a copy of their ad - (preferably in digital form) - the size they want, and a check made out to RMRLCOC, and send it to the editor at:

10070 Eaton Street

Westminster, CO 80020

For Sale: Pair of under hood horns for Lincoln Zephyr, and other Zephyr parts.

Also misc. Model A and Thunderbird Parts plus other inventory

Send your "wants" to Harry Edwards at 970-381-3416 or hedwards1932@ gmail.com

Facebook Page

Remember that the club has a Facebook page that you can access at:

www.facebook.com/lcocrmr

The page is maintained by Jake Dout, our club Director, and is a way to catch up on club 'doings' between newsletters. You can also post to it by sending your material...pics, comments, notices etc... to Jake at dreamlincoln@yahoo.com



Gerry Tubaugh, Newsletter Editor 10070 Eaton Street Westminster, CO 80020



FIRST CLASS MAIL

Rocky Mountain Region Lincoln & Continental Owners Club



